




LETTER OF INTENT

October 7, 2021

City of Coral Gables
Development Services – Board of Architects
405 Biltmore Way, 3rd Floor
Coral Gables, FL 33134 
www.coralgables.com
305-460-5245 

Re: Letter of Intent for the Board of Architects #AB-21-08-8295 for new
single-family residence at 1535 Orduna Dr 

Dear Design Review Board,

We, 7 Ave Design Studio, are acting as the record architecture office for the
proposed new 2 story single-family residence proposed on  1535 Orduna Dr,
Folio #03-4119-004-0010, Plan Number: AB-21-08-8295.

The Property: 
The property is located in SFR district; LOT IS CURRENTLY VACANT with an existing
dock and access to the Orduna canal which we would like to keep and remain
as is.

Proposal:
We are  proposing a new,  2-story  single-family  home.  The site  is  a  12,828  s.f.
corner lot on Orduña Dr and Ponce de Leon Blvd.

The proposed design is a transitional style tropical modern home which will be in
scale with the surrounding homes on Orduna drive, with 2 (1) car garages on
grade, new landscaping with courtyards, a new pool, and pool deck. The new
home will be designed to meet all current codes and will be constructed above
flood level, making the property less prone to damage. 

The new residence is 4,818 s.f with a front setback of 25’-0”, interior side setback
in  the North  of  10’-0”,  side street  setback in  the South of  15’-0”  and a rear
setback of  35’-0”  to  the water’s  edge.  There is  an existing dock which is  to
remain (not in scope of work).

The proposed home is  designed with all  applicable and current  zoning and
building codes. The lot is currently vacant with this new home’s construction set
to add value to the neighborhood, and to the city.

Manuel E. Rodriguez
SE7ENAVE design studio LLC 
1000 Brickell Ave #700
Miami, FL 33131
786.340.7690

http://www.coralgables.com/
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